U.S. Spends Over $7.7-Million For Private, Religion-Based,

'No Gays Allowed' Events On Virginia Military Base
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     Washington, D.C. - Oct. 7 (usQueers. com) - The Department of the Army's Office of the Chief of Public Affairs provided some surprising information on Sept. 27 regarding how much public money the U.S. government spends on the "Jamborees" which Boy Scouts of America, Inc. holds on Fort A. P. Hill in Virginia.

    BSA, Inc. holds yearly "National Jamborees," leading up to a "World

Jamboree" every four years on Fort Hill. The Army holds the position of Executive Agent for the U.S., and additional support comes from the

Air Force, Navy and Marines.

    In 1997, a 16-year-old Boy Scout driving a U.S. Army Humvee without

permission or training was killed at a National Jamboree when he lost

control of the military transport vehicle, causing it to overturn on the shoulder of a winding dirt road, according to the "Washington Post."

     Replying to Washington Post Circulation Analyst M.G. Stauffer's

letter to the Secretary of Defense, the U.S. Army Chief of the 

Community Relations and Outreach Division, Colonel Fred S. Lydick,

provided information detailing the approved amounts for 1998 and 1999, and the amounts to be approved for 2000 and 2001 as part of the Defense Authorization Act.

    The total comes to some $7.7-million.

    According to Colonel Lydick, Congress and the President approved $468,000 to be spent on BSA, Inc. in 1998. In 1999, the amount was $295,000. This year, $2,957,000 is expected to be approved as part of the Defense Authorization Act now being negotiated, and in 2001 BSA, Inc. can look forward to another $3,997,000.

    The total bill to U.S. taxpayers is $7,717,000 for BSA, Inc.'s Jamboree events.

    Colonel Lydick stated that a 1988 Memorandum of Understanding 

between the Army and BSA, Inc., backed by Congressional Public Law

92-249; 86 Stat. 62 (H.R. 17738) passed in 1972, authorizes the

expenditure of taxpayer funds, as authorized each year by Congress 

and the President.

    BSA, Inc. is a private, religion-based organization which excludes gays and lesbians in accordance with the recent Supreme Court ruling, and excludes atheists and agnostics according to past Supreme Court rulings.

---

M.G.Stauffer contributed to this story.
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